New Vienna City Council Meeting
May 6, 2025

	Mayor Roger Langel opened the council meeting at 5:30pm. Present were council members:  Caleb Puetz, and Dave DuBois,  Kathy Engelken. Absent- TJ Kloser, Jake Lehman.
	Puetz made the motion to approve the agenda for May 6, 2025, seconded by DuBois.
Puetz made the motion to approve the consent agenda which consisted of bills to be paid, financial reports, treasurer’s report, second by Engelken.
	Jason White from Greater Dubuque Development was present to address the council on their services and to update  them on development trends in the area. 
	Young Men’s Association will be hosting a steak fry June 13th at the ball diamond along with a car cruise. Motion from Engelken to approve closing the street and will be looking into dust control along first base line, second by DuBois.
 Liquor license for New Vienna Athletic Assoc. was approved on a motion from Engelken, second by DuBois. 
	Mayor Langel went over the updates on the Recker Subdivision, the bonding attorney and city attorney are working on the paperwork for the Urban Renewal Area and the TIF development agreement with Craig Recker. Mayor Langel stated he will be meeting with the Freking family to get ROW purchase agreement signed after the meeting tonight. 
	
Mike Neuhaus informed the council that the two hydrants will be replaced next week, he has gotten two quotes for pulling the well pumps. The electrical disconnect by J & D Mart needs to be addressed as the semi traffic is getting closer to taking out this pole. The quote to go underground and to move the electric line will run $10,000.00.
Building permit for Pat Engelken for a new home was approved on a motion from Puetz, second by DuBois.
 Setting wages for the new fiscal year for city employees was tabled until the June meeting. 
Mike Neuhaus will be getting trees for the trail from Thiesens, the city was gifted with a $600.00 donation to put towards this project. Caleb Puetz stated the Young Men’s Assoc. has agreed to plant trees and place mulch at park.
The clerk informed the council that Kluesner Sanitation will be moving our garbage and recycle to Tuesday pickup instead of our Wednesday pickup we have now. This will start this summer.
 Mayor Langel informed council that Bruce Kelchen will be having an old timer’s tractor pull on June 1,2025. Mike and Carmen Kluesner and the committee for the Tractor Puller’s Assoc. will be doing a camp out this summer at the area of the tractor pull field.
The clerk stated that City Wide Cleanup is scheduled for May 17,2025.
There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from DuBois, second by Engelken at 6:15pm.
Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

